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Approved Certification against the Scottish Building Standards– “There has never been a better time to engage with the Approved Certification system” said Dr Stephen Garvin, BRE Scotland’s Head of Certification.
There was a full turnout at the recent event, hosted by the Scottish Government, centring on the theme, “Developing a Future Vision and Strategy for Building Standards Certification”. 
One objective of the day was to re-launch the Approved Certification Schemes for the Scottish Building Standards. An imaginative choice of venue was selected to host the event, in the Queen Anne Building in the ancient and iconic Edinburgh Castle. Approximately 100 Construction sector and related professions, along with key players from local and national government, were present. 

BRE Scotland has the authority to operate an Approved Certifier of Design Scheme addressing the needs of Section 6 (Energy) of the Building Standards. Dr Stephen Garvin, head of the BRE Certification Schemes in Scotland, attended the event in which the key note address was given by Mr Derek MacKay, the Scottish Government Minister with a portfolio including Local Government, Community Planning, Business Improvement Districts, Elections, Planning, and Building Standards. Mr MacKay expressed his wholehearted support for the Approved Certification Schemes and applauded the professionalism of their members and the comfort this offers to the public.

The Minister outlined the desire within Government to find improvements in the Certification system. He did not foresee Certification becoming mandatory to avoid choice being taken from consumers in how their projects demonstrate compliance with the Building Standards. Mr MacKay stated that he would like to see the Certification system become more attractive to all users.

This objective was shared by the Approved Certification Scheme representatives in attendance. 

“The fragile signs of recovery are an ideal time to engage with the “Approved Certification Schemes” said Dr Garvin.” BRE Scotland’s Approved Certification of Design Scheme for Section 6 (Energy) is now more relevant than ever”, he added. “It helps reduce risk and uncertainty whilst speeding up the process to have a completion certificate issued.

“The many demands on Construction sector and supporting professions are such that having the comfort of a Section 6 Certificate ensures that the Design will be compliant with the Building Standards. Additionally, the added value benefit of engaging a highly qualified Certifier of Design will allow the property owner or developer to seek greater performance  than the current mandatory level of the standard”, said Dr Garvin. 

He went on to say that “It is not a given that exceeding the Section 6 (Energy) standard at the design stage will mean more cost”.  “A qualified and experienced Approved Certifier of Design is, typically, also an architect and has the breadth of experience to inform the design on how to optimise energy efficiency. It should not be forgotten”, said Dr Garvin, “that Energy is the one on-going cost that will impact the building post completion.  

Getting the best Energy profile possible within the project budget is the one area where running cost can possibly be controlled in an era where Energy costs are predicted to only increase”. “The Minister’s support for Certification Schemes was extremely welcome”, Dr Garvin commented.

Bill Dodds, head of the Scottish Government’s Building Standards Division said, in his address to the event that, Certification and the Local Authority Verification roles are intertwined. He went on to say that when the system of Certification is used the outcome for Building Warrant applicants should be a more streamlined service leading to a faster issue of a completion certificate as the Verifier has less checking to do when an Approved Certifier is engaged on a project. Mr Dodds also highlighted the enhanced Certification Register which was launched at the event. Mr Dodds recommended using the Register as a trusted and reliable point of reference for the Approved Certification Schemes adding that it is also a useful portal for those interested in engaging a Certification professional.

Dr Garvin said that “BRE would be glad to relay enquiries for those seeking a qualified Section 6 (Energy) Approved Certifier of Design. As the only Scheme in Scotland that has both Domestic and Non Domestic Certifiers of Design for Section 6 projects we can confidently introduce enquirers to member firms who can deliver this useful and relevant service”.
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Contacts:

BRE Approved Certification of Design Schemes Section 6 (Energy)
Membership & user enquiries

BRE Scotland
Orion House
Scottish Enterprise Technology Park
East Kilbride
G75 0RD
Tel. No.:
 
01355 576200
Email:

acd@bre.co.uk
Web:

www.bre.co.uk/acd
Scottish Government 
Building Standards Division Certification Register

The Certification Register is the only authoritative source of information on all Approved Bodies and Approved Certifiers in Scotland. 
http://www.certificationregister.co.uk/ 
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